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More on page 2

A new hat is put to work straightaway in the 
sand pit at Kaitake Kindergarten!

HATS FOR KAITAKE 
KINDERGARTEN

1129 Main Rd, Oakura      Ph / Fax 06 752 7862

Oakura’s Supermarket
Shop smart.  Shop local.  Everything you need.  You’ll be surprised!

Marlies and Steve would love to see you!

Oakura 4 Square – why drive to town

Open everyday 7am – 8pm
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C O V E R  S T O R Y

We can all relax now that the Rugby World Cup is in the 
trophy cabinet and we can throw off  the title of rugby ‘chok-
ers’. We know our All Blacks are the best and now we have the 
bling to prove it. I didn’t know I could go 40 minutes with-
out breathing but that about sums up the second half for me!
Perhaps relax is not the right word… have you seen what date 
it is? Nearly Christmas!  It is time to stress and fret and shop 
and party and plan the summer holiday. Too late for saving the pennies now — 
it is time to be spending them. Good luck. It didn’t feel so long ago I was fretting 
about winter never seeming to end, and now the evening fi res are a memory and 
it is time to crank up the barbeque and get the sun loungers out.
Summer sports are underway and I hope we can all get out and enjoy these with 
good grace. We saw some pretty poor sportsmanship over the Rugby World Cup 
on occasion and the true winners to me are the ones who are gracious in defeat 
and victory, off  the fi eld and on. Spectators, commentators and players, we can all 
be good sports and surely rationalise it all as ‘just a game’.
Kim

Local business woman and real estate 
agent Anne Wilson has donated a bunch 
of hats to Kaitake Kindergarten to help 
the kindy with its sun awareness initia-
tives. Anne says her four children went 
to Kaitake Kindergarten and she really 
appreciated what the amazing teachers 
did for the development of the children.
Th e hats will be kept at kindy for daily 
use and one little chap said hats were 
good for keeping the sun off  your head 
and stopping freckles!
Anne is also bringing 
Nigel Latta back to 
Taranaki. She brought 
Nigel here to New 
Plymouth earlier this 
year and his Politically 

Incorrect Parenting Show was a sell out. 
Funds raised from this evening will go to 
Oakura School and Kaitake Kindergarten.
Th e show will be on Monday 27 Febru-
ary 2012 at 7.30pm At West City Church 
on Poplar Grove. Tickets are now availa-
ble $30 each, email: annewilson@hotmail.
co.nz for the number of tickets you wish 
to secure NOW. Or call Gill on 7527327
Due to the overwhelming response last 
time get in quick – don’t miss out!

Hats for Kaitake Kindergarten

Shane Herbert - Lawyer

Fair Play Advocate
7599119

Kaitake Kindy in their fl ash new hats.
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Winchfest 2012
Taranaki festival-goers will only have to step out their back 
door to experience New Zealand’s latest summer carnival 
when WinchFest 2012 hits Oakura early next year.
Th e country’s top wakeboarders will head to Taranaki on 
January 28 to compete at the region’s only winch park on 
Surrey Hill Rd, while internationally recognised bands 
from Aotearoa and across the ditch will complement the 
on-water action. 
Local girl Jane Symons is the mastermind behind Winch-
Fest. She says she has been overwhelmed with the interest 
the event has attracted so far. “We’ve got professional rider 
Brad Smeele coming to MC the winch competition and 
we’ve had interest from British and Australian riders who 
are keen to come and compete as well.”
Th e event has attracted another local-born artist, award-
winning drum’n’bass act MC Tali, who will host on the 
Saturday. Jane has managed to lure some of NZ’s top bands 
to the two-day festival, including Concord Dawn, Katch-
afi re and Cornerstone Roots, but says there are also up and 
coming Australian bands who won’t disappoint. “We’ve 
got Th e Red Eyes from Melbourne, who are currently 
touring Australia with Salmonella Dub, and also Tijuana 
Cartel, who are a class act.”
Jane has organised food stalls, graffi  ti walls and other sport-
ing demonstrations, which will add to the experience for 
WinchFest-goers. She has also come up with the concept of 
Tent City: 50 pre-erected tents with air mattresses that will 
be available for hire over the weekend.
Although Friday and Saturday will be R18, Jane says that 
Sunday will be a relaxed, Kiwi, summer vibe, and families 
of all ages will be welcome to set up a spot by the river and 
listen to some good Kiwi music.
She says that the beauty of the venue, combined with the 
sport, art and music, makes WinchFest unique amongst the 
New Zealand festivals happening at the moment.
For ticket prices and further information go to www.winch-
fest.co.nz.
Hannah Fleming
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Mayor Harry
What a busy few months it’s been in 
our district!
We were only just done with host-
ing three great Rugby World Cup 
matches (and thousands of enthusias-
tic visitors) when gardens around the 
region opened their gates for the Pow-
erco Taranaki Garden Spectacular and 

Taranaki Fringe Garden Festival.
Once again, visitors came from around the country to explore 
our great landscape and be inspired by the creativity that home 
gardeners have.
Th e pace isn’t likely to slow anytime soon. With summer we 
will have the TSB Bank Festival of Lights taking off  in Puke-
kura Park and thousands of people fl ocking to our beaches once 
again — including the beautiful Oakura Beach.
Th e visitors who come to our district often mention how lucky 
we are to live here — but I believe this is something that locals 
know very well, and do not take for granted.
I recently had afternoon tea with a small group of volunteers who 
are Community Champions. Th ese are the people who take 
ownership of a street, park, beach or other kind of public place 
and walk it regularly, removing litter and reporting any damage 
or graffi  ti that needs seeing to. It is quite humbling to fi nd out 
that many of these volunteers have been doing this work for 
years, off  their own bat, without expecting or seeking any recog-
nition. With the Community Champions programme they not 
only get back-up for their work (with the Council removing the 
collected rubbish, and providing gloves, bags and fi rst aid kits), 
but also the knowledge that they are part of a network of like-
minded people who want to see their communities look their 
very best and be as safe as possible.
Visitors certainly notice the results of these eff orts. I often hear 
comments about how clean our district looks, with little van-
dalism on the streets. Th is can make a huge diff erence when 
we have several thousand people coming here — and also, of 
course, it makes New Plymouth District even more pleasant for 
us residents. Anyone in the district can be a Community Cham-
pion, whether you live in a rural or urban area.
To fi nd out more about the programme or to volunteer your 
time for your favourite Oakura area, give the Council a call on 
06-759 6060 or email enquiries@npdc.govt.nz.
Mayor Harry Duynhoven

MONDAY – FRIDAY
8am-5pm

SATURDAY
8am-12pm

122 UPPER WELD ROAD 
RD 4 
NEW PLYMOUTH
PH: 06 7527 952

NOW OPEN

CHRIS TRUNDLE
“2010 MTA AUTOMOTIVE TECHNICIAN OF THE YEAR”
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Little Blue Penguins
Puke Ariki needs your stories about Taranaki’s Little Blue 
Penguins! Historical information about these birds is very 
limited but it is essential in helping researchers understand 
if populations are declining.
As part of 60 Springs Penguin Experience 2011 Puke Ariki 
and community libraries are appealing for anyone with sto-
ries or memories about Little Blue Penguins to send them 
in. Puke Ariki’s 60 Springs educator Nathan Hills says, “I 
have spoken to people who have fascinating stories to tell 
about penguins that used to live under the bach when they 
were kids, or how the noise of the penguins would keep 
them awake at night when they were on holiday. Th ey 
remember seeing the penguins, or knowing where a par-
ticular couple of penguins would nest. What can seem like 
just a memory to you can be a goldmine of information to 
us. Although data records have been kept about penguin 
numbers and sightings, the more data we have, the better a 
picture we can build about what is happening to these birds 
and how they are faring.”
Pick up a form from Oakura Library or log on to the Puke 
Ariki website and record your penguin memories for pos-
terity! Th e information you provide will be added to the 
Nga Motu Marine Reserve Society’s database on the New 
Plymouth Kete so researchers and wildlife biologists can 
use it in their work in conserving penguin populations.
60 Springs is run in partnership by Puke Ariki, Shell NZ 
and Taranaki Regional Council.

Little Blue Penguin. 
PHOTO BY MARK MEYBURG
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Protecting Our 
Most Vulnerable
On Saturday, 3 September I went to Marsden Hill in New 
Plymouth to be part of the ‘nark’ event there. I was very 
pleased to support an event that advocates for children who 
are at risk of abuse. It’s interesting to hear how the name 
‘nark’ came about. 
It must have taken a great deal of courage for Cherie 
Kurarangi Sweeney to speak out when baby Serenity Scott-
Dinnington died in May this year at the hands of a person 
or persons unknown. 
Cherie’s house was tagged with the label “nark” for talk-
ing to reporters and police about Serenity’s death and in a 
small town such as Ngaruawahia it doesn’t take long to gain 
notoriety. Cherie turned this label around into the Nation 
of Advocates for the Rights of Kids and that is a label that 
she wears proudly. She started a Facebook page to raise 
awareness of New Zealand’s horrifying abuse record, to put 
an end to the anti-nark culture and highlight what a com-
munity can do. Her Facebook page lists 119 children that 
have died from abuse. In New Zealand children die every 
year at the hands of the people who are supposed to love 
them the most. Th ousands more are confi rmed to be suf-
fering from abuse every year.
Recently the National-led Government passed a bill that 
further protects vulnerable children from abuse and neglect. 
Th e Crimes Amendment Bill (No 2) creates an off ence of 
failing to take reasonable steps to protect a child or vulner-
able adult from the risk of death, grievous bodily harm or 
sexual assault. Th e off ence carries a maximum penalty of 10 
years’ imprisonment.
Th e bill will make an example of adults who put their inter-
ests before that of the vulnerable especially if they have 
frequent contact with the victim although they may not 
live in the household. Th ey must be aware the victim is at 
risk and have failed to take reasonable steps to protect that 
victim from injury. Th e bill also extends to a staff  member 
of a hospital or institution where the victim resides.
While the aim of the act is to prosecute those who abuse 
or neglect children, it is a traumatic time for the children 
themselves especially if they are of an age where their testi-
mony can be important when a case is tried in court.
National is introducing reforms to dramatically improve 
the way child witnesses are treated in the criminal justice 
system. Research shows that that 30% of children wept 
while testifying, more than 70% did not understand a ques-
tion posed by a defence lawyer and, worse still, 65% were 
accused by the defence of lying. We simply must do better 
to ensure that the children who give evidence in criminal 
courts each year — the majority of them complainants in 
sexual off ending cases — are not further brutalised by their 
participation in the process. Delays in cases coming before 
the courts and inappropriate questioning of children are 
reducing the court’s ability to elicit reliable and accurate 
evidence. 
Th e National-led Government is looking at reforms that 
will ensure child witnesses consistently benefi t from the 
protection of alternative modes of giving evidence, and 
that there is a clear expectation on court staff , the judiciary 

and lawyers that cases involving child witnesses be given 
priority.
In writing this I am reminded of the lines from the poem 
by Michelle R Kidwell: “Th ey say it takes a village to raise 
a child but I say it takes a caring hand and lots of love and 
even one person can made a diff erence.” 
We need to step up and stand up for our children and not 
turn a blind eye to abuse and neglect. Th anks for caring for 
our kids!
Jonathan Young MP

Design  |  print  |  bind

Printers for the TOM Group Publications

18 Saltash Street  |  New Plymouth 
P (06) 753 3497  |  E sales@nakiprint.co.nz

www.nakiprint.co.nz
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Welcome to longer patches of sunshine and some chance 
to head outside after work in the increased daylight. Many 
of you will be motivated by the recent local garden festival 
and a chance to plant up a vegetable garden. Come and see 
us at the library for a great range of books on gardens and 
plants catering to the novice and the experienced. Th ere 
is also a good range of organic gardening books for those 
looking for a non-spray approach.
Th anks to the new computer system installed recently, you 
will notice some changes when you view information on 
the ipac at the library. It will make a lot more 
information available to the public in general 
and has a lot of wonderful features. Please ask 
for help as we all get familiar with using it. 
Oakura Library hosted an ‘All Fired Up’ pot-
tery session for children in the fi rst week of 
the school holidays. Local potter, Linda Bar-
bour, was helped by her sons, Sam and Isaac, 
to set up and demonstrate how to make a wall 
plaque. Linda showed some essential pot-
tery techniques such as wedging, rolling, slip 
work (water to adhere two surfaces), stamping, 
texturing, and relief work (two-dimensional 
additions). Th e children experimented with 
these techniques and created fabulous results! 
Linda has taken the plaques to be fi red and all 
the children will be notifi ed, probably in the 
second week of school, when they can pick up 
their fi nished work. 
Th ank you so much to Linda and her sons for 
giving local children the opportunity to experience pottery; they all loved 
it! Any adult interested in learning some pottery skills can contact Th e 
New Plymouth Potters Inc (phone 06-758 9114). A big thankyou also 
to Rowan Oldfi eld who was our impromptu photographer! If anyone 
involved in the session wants to view the photos taken or have a copy 
sent just call in and we will forward on to you.  
Some new books for adults at the library include: Th e Aff air: a Reacher 
Novel (Lee Child), Th e Silent Girl (Tess Gerritsen), Bloodline (Linda 
La Plante), Th e Bourne Dominion (Robert Ludlum), Portrait of a Spy 
(Daniel Silva), and Th e Race (Clive Cussler).
New junior reads include: Way of the Wolf (Bear Grylls), Robot Riot! 
(Andy Griffi  ths), Ring of Fire (Chris Bradford), and Th e Rock Star Files 
(H. I. Larry).
New teen reads include: What Happened to Goodbye (Sarah Dessen) and 
Angel (L. A. Weatherly).
Also a reminder we now have EFTPOS available.
Relax and enjoy a great read from your local library,
Karen and Vincenza

Where: Oakura Community Hall, Main Road, 
Oakura.

When: Wednesdays at 9.30am (class runs for an hour).

What to bring: a towel, a bottle of water, and lots 
of enthusiasm.

Cost: $4 per person or $3 each for married couples.

Each person is required to fill out a medical screen in case of any 
injuries and/or medical conditions, so that we can be aware of 
these when exercising.

Gloria 06 752 7442 or 027 284 9111
For information on other classes available, please contact:

Sonia 06 757 5757 or 027 614 8844

TARANAKI
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Kaitake Community 
Board
Th e Kaitake Community Board (KCB) has been as busy 
as ever since last reporting in TOM. A quick search shows 
I have attended over 20 Council-related meetings and 
workshops involving over 500km of driving, have read 
and replied to numerous email communications, spent 
a considerable amount of time on the phone, and read 
Council-related mail, which often swamps our mailbox.
Sometimes I think it was a pity that my parents taught me 
to be such an inquisitive child. Th ese many years later I 
haven’t lost that early grounding and still like to fi nd out 
what’s going on in our community. And, of course, as an 
elected representative, I am duty bound to respond on 
local issues that aff ect one or many of us. Th e focus of this 
column is water related. Th at is entirely appropriate with 
summer just around the corner.
Congratulations to Ayla Dunlop-Barrett, from the New 
Plymouth Old Boys Surf Club (NPOB), on being crowned 
the BNZ Manawatu–Wellington Sportswoman of the Year 
by Massey University. Ayla won gold in this year’s open 
women’s surf belt race in the Australian championships 
and the National SLS Championships. She also took out a 
host of places including securing the New Zealand record 
in the obstacle relay in the World Rescue Championships 
in Egypt last year. She is studying a Bachelor of Business 
Studies and was selected from 59 Blues award recipients 
representing 20 diff erent sports. Blues recipients are recog-
nised for their performance in representing New Zealand 
in their chosen sport while successfully progressing in their 
academic studies.
NPOB is also gearing up for another safe summer period. 
Th e community is well served by the high quality and com-
prehensive life saving service the club provides at Taranaki’s 
most popular beach. It also does a great job encouraging 
participation by the youth of the New Plymouth region in 
a wide range of associated recreational activities.
Oakura Beach has retained its Blue Flag accreditation 
(issued on a annual basis) and the Blue Flag has now been 
raised. Th e international Blue Flag status is particularly 
diffi  cult to obtain and retain. To obtain that annual accred-
itation there are 28 criteria to be met — no easy task. Local 
beachgoers can be confi dent that as well as the life saving 
service, bathing water quality meets stringent standards, 

that an environmental management plan is operating with 
all information displayed on the notice board on the beach-
front, and fresh water, clean toilets, rubbish and recycling 
bins, and disabled parking are available.
Th e recent 20 Year Anniversary celebrations by the Oakura 
Boardriders’ Club went off  with a bang and were attended 
by many local surfers and club stalwarts. A number of 
previous members who have moved to other parts of the 
country also came and it was nice to have a catch-up with 
them. And yes, local surfer Paige Hareb did re-qualify for 
the 2012 prestigious ASP Women’s World Tour. We wish 
her a relaxing, quality, surf-fi lled summer break and very 
good luck when the tour recommences next February in 
Queensland.
Good luck as well to all those students sitting NCEA and 
Scholarship exams during the next month — our commu-
nity wishes you well.
Th e Community Board Emergency Alert Toolkit has now 
been fi nalised. Th e toolkit provides a means to record basic 
information to community boards that may be vital in a 
local emergency. In reality it is an interim measure and 
next year it is hoped Council can develop a Community 
Response Plan, which is a separate, more comprehen-
sive emergency plan requiring much development and 
consultation with Civil Defence, Local Authorities, local 
community groups and residents. Some people may ‘pooh 
pooh’ the need for such a plan but the Christchurch earth-
quake and the Rena stranding indicate the reverse. In a 
well-prepared community everyone knows what to do.
Don’t forget to check out the KCB’s Facebook page so 
you can keep up with cur-
rent issues as they unfold. 
While November fi g-
ures are not yet available 
there were 2,361 views of 
the KCB Facebook wall 
during October.
Doug Hislop (06-752 
7324) on behalf of Keith 
Plummer, Mike Pillette, 
Teresa Goodin and Deputy 
Mayor Alex Matheson who 
is the Council representative 
on the KCB. Bookings essential!

Tuesday  9.30am – 7.00pm
Wednesday  9.30am – 3.00pm
Thursday  9.30am – 4.00pm
Friday  9.30am – 4.30pm
Saturday  9.00am – 4.00pm

027 276 5185

okato
hair
salon
20 Cumming Street, Okato

TEXT
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Woodleigh 
Prepares for Garden 
Spectacular
I have driven past the Woodleigh Garden sign many times 
but have to admit to never actually fi nding the time to venture 
into the garden. So I was absolutely stoked when I arranged to 
meet owner, Glyn, and I got my very own guided tour.
Gail and Glyn Church have lived at Woodleigh for almost 
25 years. Although originally a rhododendron nursery, when 
they arrived the 10-acre section was mainly paddock.  Over 
time they have expertly planted and developed the section to 
form the most spectacular gardens and woodland landscape. 
Glyn says their aim was for the garden to look like it had just 
happened. As we walk around he is able to name (and spell 
— no easy feat!) the plants and trees. Th ere is such a huge 
range of species. Th e evergreen magnolias with their beau-
tiful white blooms were thankfully unscathed by the heavy 
cold snap, and Glyn says the garden was beautiful in the 
snow. Th e early rhododendrons with their vibrant colours 
are just starting to come into bloom ready for the Taranaki 
Garden Spectacular, now in its 24th 
year. Glyn says they have opened up 
the gardens for the festival every year 
since the beginning. It’s a week that 
he thoroughly enjoys, chatting and 
meeting new people. I ask Glyn if the 
rhododendrons need any extra care 
or attention coming up to the festi-
val. He says they tend to look after 
themselves although he does have to 
spray for thrip occasionally — a mite 
that literally sucks the chlorophyll 

from the leaves, turning them 
silver.
Astonishingly Glyn says he’s actu-
ally a lazy gardener, placing plants 
that although initially may be 
high maintenance, in the long 
term will need little care, such as 
the mondo grass area now a thick 

carpet of green. He considers texture and colour when plant-
ing and says he likes to challenge people to look at plants and 
trees in a diff erent way, such as the phebalium hedge, which 
makes a spectacular structural edge.
Th e whole garden is a clever blend of natives, both evergreen 
and deciduous. As you turn each corner there is something 
diff erent to surprise you, the amazing lake, the taro wetland 
and the two streams running through the grounds. Even 
the pergola is constructed and situated to take in the beau-
tiful deciduous woodland area with the ground covered in a 

HANDY  FOR  COASTAL  SHOPPERS

Ph 758 8831

Shop with us - it pays!
NEW IN STORE -
First of the Season’s
Aquatic Pond Plants
and Water Lilies
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Ph. [06] 758 0869
71 Hurlstone Drive, New Plymouth
www.clelandsconstruction.co.nzRESIDENTIAL   |    COMMERCIAL   |    INDUSTRIAL

sea of blue forget-me-nots. It is such a natural habitat that 
the garden attracts a lot of wildlife. Glyn shows me a pair of 
kingfi shers nesting in a hole they have etched into a ponga 
stump, and as we talk we hear the tuis joining in!
Glyn also runs a hydrangea mail order service with up to 150 
diff erent specimens, and he has 50–60 varieties in his cata-
logue. After 25 years Glyn and Gail are passing on their mail 
order service to Quin and Janica Amoore, 300 Mountain 
Rd, Lepperton.
Woodleigh is an amazing garden to stroll around, and one 
I wish I had found the time to visit earlier. Gail and Glyn’s 
passion and knowledge for horticulture is inspiring. Th ank 
you, Glyn, for your time — I so enjoyed my tour.
Th anks to Fairfi eld Garden Centre Gail and Glyn will receive 
a garden voucher.
By Rosie Moyes

STRAWERRIES SELLING SOON
Sweet juicy strawberries available from:

“The Strawberry Shack”
16 Koru Road

Oakura
Available from mid November

Sales from 2.30 - 6pm daily, unless sold out prior

Best strawberries in town, cash only please.
For more info visit www.passionberry.co.nz

Okato Pool 
Opening
Okato Pool staff  have been busy getting the pool up and 
running for its opening on 5 November. Caroline Char-
teris and the other lifeguards are looking forward to 
another busy season to match the success of the last one. 
Th e 2010/2011 summer showed an increased usage of 
40% over the previous season. 
New Plymouth District Council (NPDC) made some 
improvements to the ladies’ changing rooms over the 

Okato pool – the village oasis.

winter, and there is a new infl atable toy that will be very 
popular with the children and some adults too this year! 
Okato Pool is used by Coastal Taranaki School and Okato 
Swimming Club. In addition, pool staff  run Learn to Swim 
and Aquarobics programmes throughout the summer 
season. Th e pool is also available for birthday parties during 
public times and for private hire outside normal opening 
hours. Our local community is fortunate to have such a 
great facility.
Th e staff  are happy to accommodate your needs if they can, 
so give them a call during opening hours. Call NPDC on 
06-759 6060 and ask for the Okato Pool.
Caroline Charteris

OKATO POOL OPENS
5th

NOVEMBER
Open weekends,
public and
school holidays,
12.30pm - 7.00pm
Lane swimming
from 6.00am - 9.00am

Admission Charges
Adults  $3.00
Children  $2.00
Spectators  $1.00
Adult with child under 8 yrs  $2.00

“Learn to swim lessons”
6 Lessons - 5th,6th,9th & 12th,13th,16th December. Registrations essential.

For ‘What’s on’ and other information, please
call 759 6060 for further details

Aquarobics starting 16 November every Wednesday 5pm – 6pm
until 21 December, with Gloria Zimmerman, $30 for 6 sessions.



12      O A K U R A

TOM  Sports
Kaitake Golf Club 
News
Congratulations to 
Frank Regan. Frank 
achieved the ultimate 
in golf: a hole-in-
one on the 7th hole 
at Kaitake’s Monthly 
Open Tournament on 
Wednesday, 28 Sep-
tember. Well done, 
Frank!
Summer is coming 
and Twilight Golf 
is starting at Kai-
take on November 8, 
3.00– 6.00pm. Th is 
is an ideal time to 
get out for 9 holes of 
golf after work. Bar-
bequed sausages and 
hamburgers will be 
available between 4.00 
and 6.00pm.
Kaitake Golf Club has 
recently acquired a 
defi brillator, which will be kept in the clubhouse. Th is is 
in addition to the ones already held at the Oakura Four 
Square and the Oakura Fire Station and is available to 
anyone who might need it.
Sponsorship is vital in this economic environment for any 
club to progress and continue improving their facilities for 
their members. Recently, Anne Wilson from McDonald 
Real Estate in Oakura has become a sponsor at Kaitake Golf 
Club. If a club member, family or friend engages Anne as a 
sole agent and she sells their property, the club will receive 
a $500 donation.

Frank Regan, who achieved 
a hole-in-one on the 7th hole 

at Kaitake’s Monthly Open 
Tournament in September.

Th e club is planning a Sponsors’ Day on Sunday, 12 Feb-
ruary to show their appreciation to the businesses that 
support Kaitake Golf.  If you are interested in becoming 
a sponsor please contact Murray Gray on 06-753 4450 or 
Ross Benton on 06-752 7099.

WEEKDAY WOMEN’S RESULTS
A fi eld of 128 golfers registered to play in the 72-hole 
Tournament organised by the Midweek Women’s sec-
tion at Kaitake on 19 and 20 October. Unfortunately rain 
delayed the start on Wednesday and the competition had 
to be shortened. Th e winners of the Kaitake 72-hole Tour-
nament were K. Wyatt and K. Luxton.
Th is was the 20th year this tournament has been held and 
the occasion was celebrated with Trixie Harvey and Lynette 
Boswell cutting the cake. Trixie and Lynette have been 
partners at this tournament for 19 of the 20 years. 

WEEKEND WOMEN’S RESULTS
Competitions for the Weekend Women are almost at an 
end, with the fi nal games of the Men’s Trophy to be played 
over the next few weeks. 
A group of Stratford women joined the Kaitake Weekend 
Women last week for a round of golf. Th is was a lot of fun 
and we hope to make this a regular feature.

MEN’S RESULTS
Men’s ‘Shootout’ played over 18 holes was won by Brian 
Lewer, with Roger Cloke as runner-up.
Congratulations to everyone. 

COMING EVENTS
Tuesday night Twilight Golf starts on November 8
Kaitake Club Christmas Hamper, Saturday 5 November
Open Christmas Hamper, 20 November
Kaitake Mixed Ambrose and Prizegiving, 3 December
More information on Kaitake Golf Club can be found at 
www.kaitakegolf.co.nz.
Until next month, good golfi ng everyone.
Andrea Jarrold

Reeves Middleton Young
Lawyers

Great People, Great Service, Great Results
For all your legal requirements

PHONE +64 6 769 8080
FREE PHONE 0800 733 837

CLIENT PARKING

RMY

136-138 Powderham St, New Plymouth. Email rmy@rmy.co.nz  Website www. rmy.co.nz

Shane Herbert - Lawyer

Benefits for Beneficiaries
7599119
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Fishing 
Report
Th e fi shing is on the improve, 
with good catches of gurnard 

and snapper all around the coast. Th e big school snapper 
seem to be at the 80m mark, but some big moochers have 
been caught in close.
Most whitebaiters seem to be having some success with 
good hauls from the Oakura River. We have been having 
fun catching kahawai at the river mouths. On Sunday, 16 
October we held the annual Ali Krutz Trophy Competi-
tion between Oakura and New Plymouth. Unfortunately 
New Plymouth won the trophy for the fi rst time in 6 years; 
we will have to try harder next year.
Th e Oakura club is enjoying a good number of surfcasters 
and kayakers at the moment. We welcome both and have 
competitions and fi sh-together days for both types of fi shing.

Cory and Joseph with their fi rst ever fi sh caught at 
Oakura River.

Club President, Bruce Howson, hands over our 
beloved Ali Krutz Trophy to the New Plymouth 

Surfcasting Club.

Calvin Bishop surfcasting at Weld Rd.

95 Vivian St
www.vivianpharmacy.co.nz
wildcard@vivianpharmacy.co.nz

Mon to Fri - 8.30am to 8.00pm
Sat, Sun & Public Holidays - 9.00am to 7.00pm

Vivian Pharmacy now stocks 
an extended range of Leppin 
Sport High Performance 
Nutrition Products

Enduro Booster Liquid 
$16.99
Is a convenient concentrate 
with an easy to measure dose 
as well as being a superb 
tasting sports drink.
It can be used to combat 
vomiting and diarrhoea and 
can even go in kids school drink 
bottles to sustain energy levels.

Active Woman from 
$29.99
Leppin Active Woman Protein 
is a meal supplement and post 
excercise drink designed 
especially for women.
Leppin Active Woman Protein  
is low in fat and carbohydrate 
and can be mixed with water 
or low fat milk. 
Available in five flavours, you 
can increase the carbohydrate 
level (if desired) by blending 
with a banana or similar.

SIMPLY SUPERIOR SUPPLEMENTS.

FREE FROM ANY SUCROSE, DEXTROSE OR GLUCOSE.

NO SWINGS IN BLOOD SUGAR LEVELS.
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G E T T I N G  W E T
Oakura Boardriders Club 
20th Anniversary

20
YEARS

Th e 20th Anniversary of the Oakura Boardriders which was held over 
Labour Weekend was a huge success. Over one hundred people attended 
the barbeque on Friday night and it was great to catch up with many 
past members who travelled from afar to help celebrate!
Saturday night was party night and as you can see from these photos 
everyone came adorned in their ‘tropical island’ attire...

Simon Deken 
giving a speech 
after accepting 
the OBC 20th 
Anniversary 
Classic trophy. 
Also in the 
photo are some 
of the other 
contestants who 
participated in 
the Open Men’s 
competition-
Johnsie, Jimmy 
Lovell, Dan 
Fanthorpe, 
Hamish 
Christophers and 
Kodie Fisher.

Skye Bradshaw and Casey Wiltshire.

Bob and Maria McLean with Ali Borlase from Palmerston North (Tom Brankin in the background).

Victoria (Tori) and Glen Johns (Johnsie)

 Jean Cook with Kathy and Paul Lobb.

Crawf and Chappie.

Brian and Vincenza Clark.

 . . . and more “babes”.

Allan 
and 
Peta 
Day.

Jeremy Freeman, Rick Christiansen, 
Hamish Christophers and Skye 
Bradshaw.

Not to mention the bevy of 

“babes” . . .



O A K U R A       15

Taranaki Business 
Provides ‘Primo’ 
Wireless
PrimoWireless is a professional telecommunications com-
pany that provides high-speed broadband services spanning 
the hard to reach areas of Taranaki. It started out as a small 
network linking two friends to play computer games, but it 
soon morphed into a business.
“I had a friend who lived 10km out of town and we liked 
to play online games,” says founder and managing director, 
Matthew Harrison, of Inglewood. “We’d be playing and he 
would get disconnected all the time. It was pretty frustrat-
ing, so I started looking into wireless technology, which 
was quite new then (fi ve years ago). We then went halves 
in a link between us, which worked quite well. His neigh-
bours then found out and they wanted it too, then other 
people in the area.”
Matt Harrison set up the company four years ago. It’s 
grown to involve a couple of business partners, Matt’s wife 
Jasmine, and two contractors. Th ey’re still based in Ingle-
wood and most importantly still local but now have over 20 
sites around the mountain beaming wireless Internet to its 
customers. “We’re building a network around the moun-
tain,” says Matt. “We’ve basically put them in areas where 
Telecom has no infrastructure or no plans to do anything. 
Th e sites run off  mains electricity if they are close enough 
to a source. Th ree sites use solar energy. Th e system makes 
fast broadband available to people who may not have even 
have had dial-up. Satellite broadband is often too slow for 
these clients, or signals can be blocked by trees and hills 
near their homes.”
Th e Primo network gives customers up to 5MB of down-
load speed, compared to about 0.5MB with satellite. Kim 
Ferens from TOM has been using PrimoWireless for a 
couple of months now and she says it has made a huge 
diff erence to her life. Most of the TOM work is done via 
the Internet so it is extremely important to have a relia-
ble connection. Telecom has never been able to provide a 

reliable service with outages occurring for days at a time. 
PrimoWireless is so much faster — music fi les, for instance, 
download in about 10 minutes where previously it was 45 
minutes. Another plus is that when you need help you get 
to talk to real people and quickly, unlike other providers 
who fi rst put you in a queue then ring you back then put 
you on hold...!
“It’s all done through wireless antennae that link back to 
our equipment and servers in the Transfi eld building in the 
New Plymouth CBD,” says Matthew. He says PrimoWire-
less is the only ISP in Taranaki specialising in wireless 
technology, although there are others around the coun-
try. Th e company focuses on connecting customers in rural 
areas, although they provide Internet and phone services 
to a few businesses in the New Plymouth CBD and Bell 
Block industrial areas on a case-by-case basis. Th e company 
is able to connect people in areas that the big operators class 
as non-viable.
“Th e Government is talking about getting rural broadband 
to people who don’t have it, at a speed of 5MB, and that’s 
what we are already providing and it’s here now. We’re not 
part of the Government’s plan, but we are already building 
the network.”
For more information contact PrimoWireless on 06-756 
6620 or info@primowireless.co.nz
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Oakura is privileged to have four overseas students staying with host families Angela and 
Garry Harrison, Sue and Rowan Oldfi eld, and Christine and Jim Morwood. I had the 
opportunity to talk with the students about their experiences and observations of their time 
in New Zealand and Oakura. Th ree of the students are from Germany — Juliane is 15 years 
old, Johannes is 16 and they both live near Hamburg. Erik is 16 and comes from the Saxo-
nia Province in Germany. Raphael is from Rio De Janeiro, Brazil.  
While here the students attend school to keep up with their studies. Juliane goes to New Ply-
mouth Girls’ High School and the boys to Spotswood College.  
One of the fi rst questions I ask them is what made them decide to come to New Zealand? 
Th ey all agree that when researching the country the spectacular landscape was a big draw. 
Johannes says he fi rst became interested with the Lord of the Rings fi lms. Th e students all wanted to improve their English 
language skills and were interested in the New Zealand culture. Th ey all agree that English is a very important language to 
learn. Raphael says that in Brazil they go to school between 7am and 12noon. Many then go to an English language school 
as an extracurricular activity to improve their skills. Erik was in an acceler-
ated English class in Germany. He has been in the country since January 
and now thinks and even dreams in English (amazing!).    

Juliane.

Erik, Johannes and 
Raphael.

SALES  |  SERVICE  |  PARTS

& European

Charles Dinnis
NCH/NDLC

021 519 597 / 06 752 7004

concreting - EXPOSED, COLOURED, GROUND, POLISHED

block work
solid plastering
paving
tiling
decks
fences
driveways

When they fi rst arrived in New Zealand they all felt it was better than they had 
expected.  All four comment on the friendliness of people and the less stressed, 
laid-back lifestyle; they were all used to living in busy cities. Johannes feels 
people are not so busy here with more time to have fun and relax. Juliane says 
that everything is very green here and she loves the nature. She says that the stars 
are so bright in the night sky (I agree Juliane, I remember thinking that coming 
from the UK)!
What do they like about Oakura? Well, they all agree they enjoy being so close 
to the sea for surfi ng, and to the mountain for skiing or snowboarding. Th ey 
love nature, the fresh air and the friendly, happy people. Juliane says that in her 
spare time in Germany she would shop in the city with her friends and maybe 
play a little tennis. Here she loves to walk and go running along the beach in the 
fresh air. Th e boys have had a lot of fun learning to surf, and Erik and Johan-
nes enjoy cycling. If you bump into them on the beach say hi! Th ey all are very 
grateful to their host families for making them so welcome and happy during 
their stay. 
Th e students all hope to travel a little during their stay. Although Erik leaves in two 
weeks, he hopes to travel with his parents and grandparents for another month 
or so before returning to Germany. Raphael hopes to go to the South Island and 
Fiji, and Juliane to Australia with New Zealand Education Tours. Johannes has 
travelled around the North Island including Taupo and Wellington.  
What does the future hold for them… more travel they all hope! I think they 
may have been hooked! Juliane wants to go into Hospitality and Hotel Manage-
ment and hopes to go to university. Erik and Johannes both intend to continue 
further education on their return and Raphael wants to study Administration 
at university.  
What amazing young people they are, so happy and confi dent. I wish them all 
the best in their future plans and travels.  
By Rosie Moyes

Overseas Students Love Oakura
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Seeds
Are you planning ahead for those Christmas goodies? Seed is off ering 
an exciting mix of nuts, dried fruit and chocolate. Ideal for camping or 
Christmas nibbles. Seed is also taking orders for a fabulous gluten free 
Christmas nut loaf that the family will devour! We will be sending a sample 
of this delicious loaf via our vege boxes. Th ey will be ready Christmas week. 
We also have new Christmas gift ideas in store for all ages.
Need plants for the garden? No need to go into town, come and see us! 
We have a beautiful range of certifi ed organic garden seedlings from Oak-
dale organics. Th eir plants are grown in their natural season, from organic 
or untreated heritage seeds in organic media. Oakdales test their seedlings 
constantly to assess their growth in various conditions. Th eir goal is to off er 
the healthiest seedlings to the home gardener. Plants grown organically 
have higher vitamin, mineral and nutrient levels and taste better. Remem-
ber granny’s old plum or apple tree? We have a full range of vege seedlings 
and if there’s something you want specifi cally just ask and if possible we 
can order it in. So come and stock up on these vibrant plants and taste the 
diff erence this summer.
Happy planting!
Seed Coastal Organics

The West 
Coast 
School of 
Rock
ROCKS IN THE 
HOLIDAYS 
Th e West Coast School of Rock 
held a rock circus in the holidays 
and two local teenagers joined a 
group of other budding muso’s to 
belt out some entertaining music. 
Pictured are Martin Leith, second 
from left and Louis Ferens, on the 
right, who put together a band 
called ‘Anonymous’ and 
spent four days composing 
and rehearsing rock music.

“Anonymous”.
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oakura school news
Oakura School 
Junior Playground 
Nears Completion
With the allocation of two new classrooms at the end 
of 2010 it became evident that the junior playground at 
Oakura School needed to be relocated. Th e much-loved 
sandpit and playground were located on the site of the pro-
posed new classroom block, so it was planned to redesign 
a new and improved playground at the front of the junior 
classes. 
In Term 4 2010 the junior classes spent time planning what 
they would like to see in this new playground and made 
designs and models to share with the planners and Board of 
Trustees. Th ese were taken into account when deciding on 

The junior playground.

Shane Herbert - Lawyer

Prudent Trust Administration
7599119

109 Surrey Hill Road Oakura
Ph 06 752 7772
10am-4pm Monday till Sunday

Free cleaning and checking of your jewellery

the fi nal designs. What we now have are two very diff erent 
areas, which complement each other and combine to pro-
vide a varied and exciting new play area. 
Th e fi rst stage was completed in Term 3. Components of the 
existing playground were relocated and added to in order to 
form a ship-like play area. It includes a swing bridge, slide, 
monkey bars, rolling barrel and climbing wall. As an added 
safety feature artifi cial turf was used for the base. 
In Term 4 Oakura School pupils will see the completion 
of the second stage of the playground, which will feature a 
natural plant and rock area as well as a large sandpit. Our 
junior students are loving the new playground and are 
looking forward to using the new sandpit area this summer 
as the playground project is completed.
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Wiltshire 
Interiors and 
Design
Casey Wiltshire is just beginning her own business 
venture called Wiltshire Interiors and Design and 
for the local young lady it is tremendously excit-
ing and scary.
Wiltshire Interiors and Design is the business 
you need if you want to get expert advice and 
designs for any facet of the inside of a building.  
Th is might be drafting up house, apartment, bach 
or offi  ce and in particular interior plans, lighting 
plans, furniture designs (drawing up bespoke furniture 
designs for specifi c requirements), kitchen and bathroom 
designs, interior colour schemes, plans for fl oor coverings 
and furnishings, home staging (setting up your home to 
maximise its true potential when selling).  And let’s face it, 
there are so many options for all of the above these days it 
is extremely diffi  cult to make the right choice and having a 
qualifi ed designer help with these decisions could help pre-
vent costly design boo boos.
Casey gained a Bachelor of Design majoring in Interior 
Architecture from Victoria University and interior design is 
something she has always been interested in.  Casey tells of 
building polystyrene houses and furniture right from when 
she was little and her dad was a furniture packer with lots 
of polystyrene fl oating around.
Casey and her family are ex Omata residents and Casey 
attended Omata School.  Actually she attended school even 
before turning fi ve!  Th e family lived opposite the school 
and Casey would ‘runaway’ from home and hide under 
Mrs Burton’s desk and her mother would get a phone call 
saying “Casey is at school again!”
In recent times Casey has applied her design skills on a tem-
porary contract with Boon & Goldsmith and also at Mode 
Kitchen & Bathroom Design.  Most latterly Casey has been 
doing plans for her and her partner Ben Plummer’s new 
house on Lower Weld Rd.  Casey has designed the house to 
fi t in with the landscape and also co-ordinated the colour 
scheme and fi ttings to refl ect the seascape just out the front 
door.
Locals may have seen Casey participating in the Vertigo 

Snow Jam over the winter and in fact Casey was the fi rst 
girl to participate in the event.  Obviously she has a passion 
for winter sports and enjoys getting up on Mt Taranaki to 
snow board.  Ben has also persuaded her out into the water 
to give surfi ng a go and Casey rates herself as a ‘budding’ 
surfer.  On other occasions you’ll fi nd Casey out walking 
her dog Jimmy who is a cute little bundle of fl uff  or alter-
natively Casey will have her camera out taking shots of  eye 
catching scenes.
If you are planning on building a house, are renovating an 
existing dwelling, building a spec house or rental property 
and want expert advice on how to maximise your proper-
ty’s potential then Casey would be the right person to call.
By Kim Ferens

Main Road, Oakura Village (Opp. Butlers)
leeana@oakuratravel.co.nz

Proud sponsor of the Kayak Classic

Leeana Hughes
Ph: 06 752 1120
or 027 281 1408

If your luggage is looking a bit
worn, Oakura Travel is now

selling Voyager Luggage.

Planning on travelling to the UK or Europe in 2012?Planning on travelling to the UK or Europe in 2012?
EARLYBIRD DISCOUNTS ON SALE NOW!
Not only on Airfares,
but River Cruising, Tours, Hire Car and much more!
All bookings made in November will receive a FREE FLIGHT BAG!
(one per booking)

Register your interest with Leeana now!
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omata school news
Coming Events
November
17  Year 5/6 Athletics at Okato
18 Year 7/8 Athletics at Okato
23 Room 1 Cushion Concert 6pm
24  Parent Help Morning Tea
28 Year 7/8 Camp to Wellington
December
1 Year 1–6 Folk Dance Display and Fancy Dress  
 5.30–7pm
Playgroup Christmas Party 9am
9 Reports issued
13 Big Day Out
15 Prizegiving 11am–12pm then
 School ends for 2011
2012 year begins for children on Th ursday, 2 February.
Stationery sales and lists on 31 January and 1 February 
from 9am–12noon.

2012 Pumpkin Festival
Calling all giant pumpkin growers; seedlings will be avail-
able soon for the 6 May Pumpkin Festival. 
Enquiries to Joss Hobson 06-751 3301 if you would like 
more information on how to get your seedling.

Jump Rope 
We raised over $1000 for the Heart Foundation and 
enjoyed improving skills and fi tness levels during the lead 
up to our Jump Rope Display at the end of Term 3. 

Jump Rope.

World Cup Rugby
Flaming sky bombs
Black sea of All Black supporters
Sad white stream of French supporters
My team bounding here and there
World Cup in my claws
Midnight strikes, 
Security guards playing rugby
All is quiet
Until rugby strikes the stadium again

By Ned Crawshaw age 8

Jodi Astwood with her sons, Callum and Chase, 
checking out the wildlife.

Nga Manu Exhibition 
During our Nga Manu rich topic, children made amazing 
3D artworks, which were displayed in a bush exhibition 
at the end of last term. We turned our native bush into 
an enchanted forest for the day and it was an outstanding 
display. 
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The wildlife.

Tina Johnson, Velma Smith, and Suzanne and 
Jemma Tanner enjoying the exhibition.

Acupuncture for 
Health and Beauty
As a member of the New Zealand Register of Acupuncturists and 
ACC approved Peter Marra Acupuncture Professional has helped 
many people over the last 20 years to reduce pain and increase 
range of movement. Besides internships in China, Peter originally 
trained for four years fulltime graduating from the Sydney College 
of Traditional Chinese Medicine  in 1991. He constantly updates 
his skills by attending conferences internationally and nationally.

One of the major assumptions in Traditional Chinese Medicine 
is that health is achieved by maintaining the body in a “balanced 
state” and that disease is due to an internal imbalance of yin and 
yang. Th is imbalance leads to blockage in the fl ow of qi (pro-
nounced “chee”, meaning vital energy) along pathways known as 
meridians.
Besides reducing pain many patients fi nd added benefi ts for many 
disorders such as and  including  neurological disorders such as 
headaches, migraines , trigeminal neuralgia, shingles, bells palsy, 
post–stroke syndrome; musculoskeletal problems such as low back 
pain, hip pain, neck /shoulder pain, tennis elbow, knee strain, sci-
atica, arthritis, sports injuries, etc; respiratory disorders such as 
sinusitis, common colds,  nose bleeds and acupuncture can also be 
eff ective for regulating  the menstrual cycle and period pain, assist-
ing in pregnancy with morning sickness and foetal mal-position 
etc. Th e World Health Organisation recommends acupuncture as 
a safe and eff ective practice. Peter can also help you to look fabu-
lous and feel transformed with cosmetic acupuncture.
To make an appointment with Peter Marra, Acupuncture Profes-
sional phone 06 7581857 in 60b Buller Street, New Plymouth.

Acupuncture for Health

Peter Marra
Acupuncture Professional
Member NZRA
ACC Approval
20 years’ experience

Phone 06 758 1857
60 Buller St NP

Shane Herbert - Lawyer

Who’ll Get It?
7599119
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TOM baby
TOM BABY OF THE MONTH

Gardening with Rosemary Herb
November Checklist

Vegetables
Continue sowing beans, lettuce, cucumber, courgette, 
melons, radish, silverbeet, sweetcorn and tomatoes.
For continuous harvesting of vegetables, make sowings at 
three weekly intervals.
Feed all citrus trees with Butlers Citrus Fertiliser.

Flowers
Mulch around flowerbeds to conserve moisture in the soil.
Sow seeds of summer flowers: cosmos, marigold, petunias, 
portulacas, verbena and zinnia.
Plant new roses using plenty of compost. Water all roses at 
least once a week.  

Lawns
Apply Butlers Lawn Fertiliser when rain is due or water it in.
Spray with Turfix for broad leaf weeds and Prickle Weedkiller 
to control Onehunga weed and stop summer prickles.

Congratulations to Gill and Rod Campbell on the birth 
of their son Hunter. Hunter was born on the 18th May 
2011. Th e family moved into their new home on Plymouth 
Road about 12 months ago. My goodness Hunter is such 
a smiler!

Smiley Hunter.

Whitley
Plumbing
Services Ltd
Full service, fast,
affordable plumbing

Mobile: 027 870 4847
A/hrs : 06 753 6767
Email : whitleyplumbing@live.com

24 hours, 7 days a week

NO JOB TOO SMALL

Whitley Plumbing Services Ltd 
is a specialist plumbing 

maintenance company at the 
forefront of the plumbing 

industry in Taranaki.
A strong service orientated 

company, we specialise in both 
domestic and commercial 

plumbing maintenance work.
Being focused on providing 

high quality service and 
customer satisfaction, we will 

do everything possible to meet 
your expectations.
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Plunket Nurse 
Service Still in 
Oakura

As noted in the last issue of TOM, the Oakura Plunket 
volunteer committee has sadly had its fi nal meeting. How-
ever, Plunket services are still very much in good health 
with the nurse continuing to do home visits and hold clin-
ics at Oakura School. 
Appointments can be made by phoning the Taranaki Area 
Offi  ce on 06-769 5453. 
To talk to a Plunket nurse 24/7, ph PlunketLine 0800 933 922.
www.plunket.org.nz
www.facebook.com/TaranakiPlunket

Fresha Food Store + Café
Cnr Devon St West & Morley St, New Plymouth

06 758 8284
NEW PRODUCTS ARRIVING DAILY | FREE PARKING 

OPEN 7 DAYS | www.fresha.net.nz

food store + cafe

ORDER YOUR
CHRISTMAS

HAMS & TURKEYS
NOW!

Place your order now to be
entered in our draw to win

a luxury Fresha Gift Basket
valued at over $200

Orders are now being taken 
for Christmas Hams,

Free Range Turkeys & 
Chickens, NZ Salmon,

Premium Whole Meat Cuts, 
Antipasto Platters,
Seafood Platters

Corporate Gifts, Gift Baskets & 
Gift Vouchers
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Playcentre
Playcentre, Donnelly Street.
Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9am to noon.
Visitors welcome by appointment. Ph Bridget on 06-752 7223.

St James Church, Oakura
Morning worship 10.00am, 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month.

St John’s, Omata
Morning worship 10.00am, 2nd Sunday of the month.

Val Deakin Dance School
Saturday morning ballet classes are held at Oakura Hall. Pre-
school students from 9–9.30 and a Basic Ballet class for chil-
dren aged 5, 6 and 7 from 9.30–10.45 am. Contact Val Deakin 
or Jane Roseman on 06-752 7743.

Volkswagen Club
Events range from car rallies, the YMCA climbing wall, 
camping, BBQ get togethers and sharing good family times 
and knowledge. Contact President: Huw Griffiths - huw@
taranakivw.co.nz or Secretary: Julie Salisbury - julie@
taranakivw.co.nz

Yoga
No classes on Saturday and Keith Plummer is taking Tuesday 
night from 7:30 to 9pm (same time). At Oakura Hall, beginners 
are welcome. Ph 752 7050.

Country and Western Club
Every 1st and 3rd Friday from 8.00pm. Contact Betty West, 
89 Wairau Rd. Ph 752 7816.

GymSports Oakura
Gymnastics for youngsters from 5 to 9 years old at Oakura 
Hall every Wednesday afternoon during the school term, 
4–5pm. For further information phone NP GymSports on
06-758 8277 or 027-341 4200.

Hurford - Omata - Oakura Rural Women
Meet 2nd Wednesday each month at 1.00pm. New members 
welcome. Contact Jean Kurth 751 2274.
Indoor Bowls
Mondays 7.30pm at Oakura Hall. 
Ring Mike Vickers 752 7881.

JKA Karate
Tuesdays at Oakura Hall 5.30-6.30pm.
Thursdays at Oakura Hall 6.00-7.00pm.
Contact Jim Hoskin 752 7337.

Mini Groovers
Tuesday mornings 10.00am, Oakura Hall.
Gold coin donation.

Move It or Lose it, Oakura Hall, Wednesdays 9.30am. 
Contact Gloria 752 7442.
Oakura Pool Club
Meets every Wednesday evening 7pm @ Butlers Reef over 
winter. Phone Chip 027 621 4999 or 752 1004.

Okato Squash  
Club nights on Mondays from 7pm, everyone welcome, 
phone Cheryl 06-752 4097.

Omata Playgroup
Every 2nd Thursday, 9.00am at the Omata Community Hall. 
Ring 751 2308 for next session date. All parents and pre-
schoolers welcome.
Oakura Tennis Club
Monday 9am–2pm Ladies’ Midweek Competition
Tuesday 5.30–7pm Club night 
Wednesday 3–6pm Juniors’ private coaching
Thursday 5.30–7.30pm A-grade players’ practice
Friday 9am–12noon Social Women’s Tennis for 

members and non-members
Friday 4.30–6pm Junior Competition
Saturday 10am–4pm Soffe Cup and A-grade 

Competition
Sunday 3–5pm Club Day — Adults and children 

welcome for a hit
Contact John Hardie Boys on 06-752 7592.

OAKURA CLUBS & GROUPS

PHONE 0800 THE TOM FOR 
CHANGES TO YOUR LISTING

TOM CLASSIFIEDS
DEAD CARS
CASH paid for dead cars, we will pick up your old cars and pay 
you $$. Ph 027 445 8220.
WOOD SPLITTER
FOR HIRE. Trailer mounted, heavy duty splitter.  Pay only for 
hours used. Ph 027 445 8220.

MONSTER GARAGE SALE
19 November 8am to 1pm

To be held at the Jones and Sandford site,
285 St Aubyn St

HEAPS OF GOODS  -  ESPECIALLY BARGAINS!
Bikes / Furniture / Toys / Clothes / Art / Sports 
Equipment / Electrical Appliances / Everything 

you can imagine and more!
All proceeds from the garage sale are going to help fund the 
NPBHS Cross Country team which has been selected as the 
school team to represent NZ in the World Secondary School 

Cross Country Champs in Malta March 2012.

CONTACT CATHERINE JONES PH 7513305 FOR MORE DETAILS


